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Welcome 2017! 
What will the new year bring?  
New sports, new opportunities, 
new friends, healthy lifestyles,  
and lots of activities throughout  
the year.  Did you make New  
Year resolutions? Share your  

resolutions on BSO’s Facebook Page.  

CRITICAL BSO MEETINGS  
JAN 22 & JAN 26! 

 

JAN 22 - Northampton Community College, Alumni 
Hall, 3:00 PM to 4:30 PM  

JAN 26 – Northeast Middle School Cafeteria 
6:30 PM to 8:00 PM  

 

We require all athletes, families and volunteers to 
participate in ONE of these important meetings regarding our 
Bethlehem Special Olympics program.  These meetings will  
(1) Offer athletes, families and volunteers an opportunity to 
meet new BSO Manager Dan Reiss and Management Team 
members, (2) Review our current program status, (3) Provide 
all of our BSO families a better understanding of our operation 
as a whole, and (4) Answer all of your questions or concerns 
that you may have to improve your understanding of our 
program.  We need your input. The future of BSO depends on 
all of us!! 

It is very important that you attend one of these meetings. 
Each household will be receiving a stamped self-addressed postcard 
to return to BSO, identifying the meeting date you will be attending. 

ATHLETES - participate in an Athlete Input Council with the 
Athlete Leadership Team - let your ideas, suggestions, and thoughts 
be heard!  

Refreshments will be served! Come and participate  
in the future of your Special Olympics program! 

Did You Know?  
Commitment Forms 
During January, BSO Head 
Coaches will hand out commitment 
forms for athletes to sign. These 
forms ask each athlete to declare 
which spring/summer sport they 
select to try to advance to sectional 
and state competition.  This infor-
mation serves several important 
purposes: (1) they allow coaches 
and other athletes to plan for the 
number of athletes on teams  
(2) they ensure that the proper 
amount of equipment and uniforms 
will be available, and (3) they 
provide a fair basis of who wants to 
be considered for selection in sports 
with allocations, while ensuring 
athletes are not signed up for two 
sports at the same event. 

PLEASE FILL OUT AND RETURN 
your commitment form to your head 
coach before Feb.24. Forms are 
also available on the BSO Website.  



CHRISTMAS/HOLIDAY PARTY FUN!  

BSO athletes and coaches had an evening of fun at the Christmas/Holiday party. It 
was an evening of dinner, dancing, photos, and just hanging out with friends.  
Many thanks to Head Chef Fred, special guest Santa, and all the ñelvesò who helped 
to make this a successful event. What did you like best about the party? Add your 
comments to the BSO Facebook page and check out more pictures there.  
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BSO MANAGEMENT TEAM NEWS 
 

Welcome New Manager Dan Reiss 
Dan Reiss has been named BSO Manager 
effective December 2016.  Dan brings a 
unique background of strong managerial  
experience combined with a 20+ years knowledge 
of BSO as a parent, family member and volunteer. 
Dan can be reached at 610-264-3616, or by email 
at: manager@BethlehemSOPA.org.  
 

Welcome Caren Hogan as BSO 
Fundraising Coordinator. Caren has 
been a BSO Booster Club member for 
several years, and was the head of the 
BSO Dance and Prize Raffle committee. 

  
Welcome Irene Burns as BSO Marketing 
and Communications Coordinator. Irene 
has been a BSO Soccer coach for several 
years, and will handle most Marketing/ 
Communication responsibilities for BSO. 
She will work with local media using various 
applications to publicize BSO events to the 
community.  
 

The BSO Management team is responsible for 
coordinating all aspects of BSO programs to ensure 
that our activities meet the requirements of 
accreditation by Special Olympics PA (SOPA).  The 
team consists of volunteers who are willing to 
manage some aspect of BSO, such as training, 
competition, volunteers, etc.  Team members agree 
to a minimum 3-year term. The Team meets 
monthly at the BSO office, and team members also 
have assistants and/or subcommittees that help 
with their position responsibilities. If you are 
interested in a Management Team position, or 
helping in one of the areas, contact Dana Lindsey, 
Volunteer Coordinator, or Dan Reiss, Manager.  The 
current Management Team contact list is on pg. 7. 
  
Many thanks to Management Team members Sue 
Reddinger (Fundraising) and Jose and Maria 
Talavera (Family) for the work they have done 
during the past few years. They will remain active 
in their respective committee areas.  

A Note from the Manager 
 

I have been given the opportunity to 
become your new Program Manager 
for Bethlehem Special Olympics.  We 
have had such great success with our 
program over the past 40 years, with all 
the athletes, coaches and all the 
volunteers who have played an 
important part in this success. 
 

My management background 
encompasses a 35 year career with the 
United States Postal Service as a 
District Manager, Post Office 
Operations for the Central PA District, 
having a management team of over 
275 managers and supervisors and a 
total operating budget of over $200 
million. 
 

As we start our 41
st
 year, I have 

identified 3 main areas of priority for our 
program. 

¶ Management Team Recruitment and 
Realignment  

¶ Outreach Initiative: Athlete and 
Volunteer recruitment. 

¶ Fund Raising Initiatives 
 

You will hear a lot about these 3 areas 
as we move through my first year as 
your manager. 
 

I have been a parent and volunteer 
behind the scenes for the past 23 
years.  My daughter Amanda has been 
involved with Special Olympics during 
this time frame, in competitions for the 
past 21 years in various sport 
programs.  My wife Rose Ann has also 
been involved during this entire time 
and as a coach for the past 14 years.  
BSO has been a true source of 
friendships, resources and growth for 
our family, as I am sure it has been for 
your athlete and your family. 
 

Plans are in the making for a Family 
and Volunteer meeting in late January 
to review our programs successes and 
challenges as we start the New Year.  It 
is critical that we have all our family 
members and volunteers participate in 
these meetings.  You are the key to our 
long standing success and the success 
of our program in the future!  In the first 
week of January, you will all receive a 
letter with a return post card that will 
identify the meeting you plan to attend. 
 

I wish you all a very Merry Christmas 
and a Happy, Healthy and Prosperous 
New Year! 

Dan 
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POLAR PLUNGE 2017 
February 18, 2017- Scott Park, Easton 
Plans are continuing for BETHLEHEM FREEZE POPS TEAM 
to participate in the Lehigh Valley Plunge event on 2/18/17.   

Itôs not too late to join the fun  ---  hereôs how:  

1. Sign up and plunge - OR, if you just donôt want to jump into cold water - 
you can sign up as ñToo Chicken to Plunge,ò and ask your friends, 
families and acquaintances to support your plunge efforts. Register at 
http://specialolympicspa.org/about-lehigh-valley-plunge. Note that the 
$50 plunge fee is waived for athletes who participate - just use the code 
ATHLETE when you register.  Athletes - you may still collect donations 
from your favorite supporters.  

2. Support a plunger. You can make an online donation 
supporting a particular plunger, or supporting the Bethlehem 
Freeze Pops Team as a whole. . 

3. Recruit a plunger for Bethlehem. Invite a friend (or anyone you know) to 
participate in the plunge on behalf of BSO.  They can join the Bethlehem Freeze 
Pops Team, or create their own team, just pick BETHLEHEM as the local 
program. 

4. Come out and support the plungers on Feb. 18! Join the festivities: cheer 
for the costumes, watch the plunge teams, and challenge your coaches 
and friends to get wet, hang out in the BSO tent, dance with the 
plungers, and tour plunge town --  all these activities you can do at the 
plunge.  Music and festivities start around 10 AM and the first plunge 
wave is at noon!  

For detailed information on the BSO team and activities, contact Jacqui at 
BSOPolarplunge@gmail.com. 

Like us on Facebook: search for 

Bethlehem Special Olympics ï Polar Plunge 

For additional plunge info, visit www.plungepa.org and select the Lehigh Valley Plunge p.4 

Note from the Uniform Laundry Crew  
GREAT JOB by the 7 v 7 
soccer team to return 
uniform bags that were clean 
and contained no food supplies 
or trash.  The 11 v 11 
soccer team receives 
honorable mention for the  

best job of returning complete uniforms.  

Volleyball athletes - you 
have some room for 
improvement - see if you 
can meet the challenge 
next year! Remember, your 
uniform bags are not a 
trash can or food locker!  

ALERT:  MISSING:  Soccer Socks? 
 

Despite improvements in 
clean bags, there were a 
number of soccer socks 
missing.  Soccer socks are 
LONG and WIDER than 
regular socks (so they can  
hold the shin guards). PLEASE 
check your house for lost BSO 
soccer socks and return them to 
your coach or to Louise Tusak.  

Is someone at your house trying to 
get a BONUS from SANTA?  Please 
tell them to return the soccer socks 
to BSO!  

http://specialolympicspa.org/about-lehigh-valley-plunge
mailto:BSOPolarplunge@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.specialolympicswashington.org/sowa/assets/events/polar_plunge/images/ppLogo_new@2x.png&imgrefurl=http://www.specialolympicswashington.org/polarplunge&docid=Jdwii3Zkn2PvUM&tbnid=x6woUuHA2irVFM:&w=371&h=510&bih=49
http://www.plungepa.org


Remember to LIKE the BSO Facebook Page and check often for updates:                                   

ATHLETE LEADERSHIP TEAM UPDATE  

New Members, New Athlete Representative  
 

The Athlete Leadership Team added three new members in November.  Please 
welcome to Danny Hogan, Brandon Krekeler, and Brittany Thayer.  

Danny Hogan has participated with Bethlehem for over 5 years. 
His sports have been swimming, softball, basketball and soccer.  
He is a recent graduate of Liberty High School. 

Brandon Krekeler started with BSO when he was in 
elementary school, in the sports of gymnastics and 
swimming.  In recent years, Brandon participates in 
basketball, softball, and soccer.   

Brittany Thayer participated in Special Olympics for many years 
while in school, and joined BSO after graduating from high school.  
She recently accepted the position of BSOôs Health and Fitness 
Coordinator after attending training in September. 

In addition to the new members, Christina Saraceno, who 
has been a member of the ALT from the start, has moved to the 
position of team President, and Athlete Representative to the 
BSO Management Team.  Christina recently represented BSO at 
SOPAôs Athlete Congress in September and has been a trainer 
for Athlete Rep I and II classes this year. Christina can be 
reached by email: Christina.saraceno@gmail.com  

Other members of the Athlete Leadership team include Michael and 
Mercedes Semler and Amanda Knauss.  Team mentors are Donna 
Boyle and Alice Moat.    

The team will sponsor an Athlete Input Council at the Sunday, January 22 
meeting-- all athletes should plan to attend. Anyone with input, 
suggestions, ideas, etc. should contact any of the ALT members.  

The ALT is very appreciative of the members who have retired from the team 
in 2016:  Kasey Brehm and Steve Kucey, both former team presidents and 
Athlete Representatives to the Management Team, and Angelica Viant. 
Thanks to each of you for your past efforts to the team.  

STEFANOõS GOLF TOURNAMENT RAFFLE RESULTS 

A great big THANK YOU to everyone who sold or bought Stefanoõs 

Louiseõs Kids raffle tickets. We sold 200 tickets! WOW!  Here are the 

winners: Joanne Bastian - oil; Genevieve Lombardo - TV, Sandy 

Guthknecht - earrings.  The raffle proceeds help to support Bethlehem 

and Lehigh County Special Olympics.  
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UPCOMING EVENTS -- MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

Note: Sports start dates (if known) are listed on page 7 
Jan 12 - 6 PM -Fundraising Committee, Rosanna’s Restaurant, contact Caren Hogan at 484-379-6602 for 

more information.  

Jan 22 - 3 PM - 4:30 PM, Critical  BSO meeting at Northampton Community College, Alumni Hall, for all 
athletes, families, coaches and volunteers. An Athlete Input Council will also be held. .  

Jan 26 - Additional Critical BSO Meeting - 6:30 PM to 8:00 PM - Northeast Middle School cafeteria 
(second date for those who could not attend on January 22 ). Use the back or north end entrance to the 
school and follow signs to the cafeteria 

Jan. 29-31 - State Winter Games, Seven Springs Resort (snowshoeing) 

Feb 18 - Polar Plunge at Scott Park, Easton. Registration 9AM; festivities start 10AM; first Plunge at noon.  

Feb 24 - Summer Games Sports Commitment Forms due to your head coach 

Feb. 18 - Lehigh Valley Polar Plunge, Scott Park, Easton PA 

March 18-24 - Special Olympics World Winter Games in Austria 

March 19 - Special Olympics Day at the 76ers game, 1 PM game time 

March 26 - Eastern Bowling Sectionals - Allentown area 

May 6 - Eastern Spring Sectionals -Kutztown PA 

May 20 - BSO Aquatics Invitational , Liberty High School Pool, 8:30 AM to 4 PM 

June 1-3 - State Summer Games, Pennsylvania State University, State College PA 

Joni Talavera Travels to Team USA 
World Winter Games Training Camp 

The week of Dec. 12th, Joni Talavera was 
training in Vermont with Team USA to 
prepare for World Winter games to be held 
in Austria in March.  Joni practiced her 
figure skating routines with her World 
Games coaches.  She met other skaters 
an all athletes and coaches from the US  

delegation.. Six 
other athletes 
from SOPA are 
Part of Team 
USA consisting  
 
 
part 

of 150 athletes and 60 
coaches from all 
around the US. World 
Game are March 18-24. 

THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS: 
Robert Bennett, 
president of GLVADA, 
presents a check for 
BSO to Louise Tusak 
at their fall meeting. 

Photography by: 
AllPointsImages.com  

(below) Knight of Columbus, Council 15188 and 
Trinity Council 313 present checks to BSO 
athletes: 

BSO GIVES BACK:  
Warm Clothing and Pet Food Collection a big success!  

 
Many thanks to all the donors of 
pet foods and supplies.  The 
following items were given to the 
animal food bank: 67 cans cat 
food, 7 cans dog food, 10 lbs. & 4 
small bags dry dog food, 20 lbs. dry cat food, 1 box 
dog bones, 1 bag dog treats and 1 toy.  

And the WARM CLOTHES collection 
was a success as well, with the 
following items being delivered to New 
Bethany ministries: 18 coats, 15 
jackets, 12 sweatshirts, 2 pairs of 
pants, 25 hats, 7 scarfs, 7 pair gloves, 
and 1 bag of people food  



SPORTS TRAINING SCHEDULE - Jan 2017 to spring 
Aquatics - Tuesdays starting Jan 10 at Liberty HS Pool, 6 PM-7 PM Rookies, 7 PM-8 PM Advanced; 

Contact Coach Fred Knauss: 610-662-1952 

Artistic Gymnastics - Thursdays, starting Jan 5, at Parkettes National Gymnastics Center- Younger 
athletes and beginners are welcome to join. Contact Coach Casey Skoglund 610-657-6134  

Basketball - Mondays, 6 PM to 8 PM starting Jan 9 at Northeast Middle School, contact Bill and Donna 
Kleedorfer, metoo1955@aol.com, 610-759-3836. 

Bowling - Thursdays, starting Jan 12, 4:30 PM to 6 PM.  Come at 4 PM to get your lane assignment, 
change shoes and prepare for the 4:30 start time.  Contact Coach Kelly Kleppe for more info.  

Powerlifting - Tuesdays, starting Feb. 7 - 7 PM, at Twin County Barbell Club, 181 S Whitfield St., 
Nazareth PA, Contact Coach Ron Lobb at 484-542-0432 

Rhythmic Gymnastics - Wednesdays, starting Jan 11, at Asa Packer Elementary School. -- a great 
combination of dance and athletics for all ages. Contact Coach Rose Ann Reiss: 610-867-3779. 

Softball - Wednesdays, starting Jan 11, 6 PM - 8PM Broughal Middle School upstairs gym. Contact 
Coach Donna Boyle, 610-317-6033 for more information.  

Snowshoe - Sundays Jan 8 and 15, 3 PM- 4 PM, Jan 22, 1 PM- 2 PM at Rockland Park; contact Coach 
Alice Moat: 610-751-1795. February training will be scheduled later- check BSO calendar for updates. 

Note: Golf will start in late March weather permitting. Anyone interested in Track or Young 
Athletes should contact Alice Moat, acmoat@verizon.net, 610-751-1795.  

Check the BSO website for the calendar & training schedule:    www.BethlehemSOPA.org          p.7 

BSO Management Team Members and Contact Information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

* Ad Hoc (non -voting) members  

 Name Position Phone Email 

Dan Reiss Manager 610-264-3616 
bsomanagerdreiss@gmail.com or  
manager@BethlehemSOPA.org 

Irene Burns 
Marketing/Communication 
Coordinator 

  

Alex Diamond Secretary  alex.diamond@aol.com 

Tom Ehrlacher Database Coordinator 610-262-9774 tjehrlacher@yahoo.com 

Caren Hogan Fundraising Coordinator 484-379-6602   

Fred Knauss Competition Coordinator 610-662-1952 eaglescoutfred@gmail.com 

Dana Lindsey Volunteer Coordinator  bso.dana@gmail.com 

Alice Moat 
Interim Treasurer 
Competition/Training Advisor.  

610-751-1795 acmoat@verizon.net 

Christina Saraceno Athlete Representative  christina.saraceno@gmail.com 

     Donna Boyle Athlete Mentor* 610-317-6033 mamasroom13@earthlink.net 

Gretchen Siemon Outreach Coordinator 610-868-0180 gsiemon@ptd.net 

Ad Hoc Members and Special Assignments (*non-voting members) 

Jacqui Moore BSO Polar Plunge Coordinator*  bsopolarplunge@gmail.com 

Laura Neary Social Media Coordinator*  mcnearypa@aol.com 

Louise Tusak Special Events Coordinator* 610-865-7730 srixonballs@gmail.com 

Pete Wilson BSO Website Coordinator*   webmaster@BethlehemSOPA.org 

WELCOME NEW HEAD COACHES:  Coach Kelly Kleppe will be the head coach for bowling 
starting in January 2017.  Coach Bill Kleedorfer will be the head coach for basketball, with help 
from Coach Donna Kleedorfer and Coach Ryan Sirak.  Both sports need additional assistant 
coaches to help. Contact the head coaches, or Dana Lindsey, BSO Volunteer Coordinator. 



SPECIAL OLYMPICS OATH 
Let me win, but if I cannot win, 
Let me be brave in the attempt. 

The mission of Special Olympics is to provide year round sports training and athletic competition in a variety of Olympic-type sports for children and adults with intellectual disabilities, giving them continuing opportunities to develop physical fitness, demonstrate courage, experience joy, and participate in a sharing of gifts, skills and friendship with their families, other Special Olympics athletes and 
the community. 

 
Created by The Joseph P. Kennedy, Jr. Foundation.  

Authorized and Accredited by Special Olympics International for the Benefit of Citizens  
with Intellectual Disabilities  
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